A Publication Of Tidewater Mensa, Group 233

Volume 43, Issue 6

June 2017

Murder, Mayhem, Mystery, and Mensans What a great combination!

Our June MG will be held at Steve Toth's house in Norfolk where we'll have a special presentation by a retired homicide detective and his partner about cases they have actually worked and solved right here in the Tidewater area.

You may remember Ron Chupek as a headline speaker at our last RG, well now he is bringing in his old crime fighting partner and they will discuss high profile cases in detail, complete with never before shown pictures AND evidence from some of these crimes. Additionally, the Commonwealth's Attorney will also be present to give their input on what happened.

Don't fret, it wont be as grisly and gory as it sounds, Ron has a way of bringing forth facts that everyone can enjoy and understand without getting disturbed.

And, you also get to meet the new ExComm!

In keeping with the theme of the meeting, our hosts will be providing a sampling of Bread-and-Water- the preferred diet of criminals (mineral waters and fresh baked breads). Bring an additional treat or beverage if you desire, cakes with files baked in them are especially encouraged.

The date is Saturday, June 24th, festivities start at 7:30, with the program at 8. Directions and location are on page 7 of this issue

See you there!

Steve Toth Activities Chair

EXCOMM Minutes

Tidewater Mensa's Executive Committee met Sunday, May 14th. Dave moved to rescind a previously adopted motion that removes Neil Bates as proctor. Motion was 2nded, discussed. voted on, and approved. RVC surplus funds were discussed. Steve Toth moved to suspend plans for the RG scheduled for Fall 2018 and instead focus and discuss re-inventing our RGs, and decide in May 2018 if we still want to have an RG. Motion was 2nded, discussed, voted on, and approved.

Phoenix was charged with the Take the test for Ten program, scheduled for July. (more about this elsewhere in this edition). The opening for a social media coordinator was discussed. The round-table coordinator for Newport News is still open, but we may have someone interested!

Cam Smart was recognized for all she has done as RVC2 for the chapter and all of Mensa, she will be sadly missed.

(Cont. on pg.)

TAKE THE TEST FOR TEN

Do you know someone whom you're sure is Mensa material? An individual who would be a great addition to our chapter? A qualified person who is unable to afford the \$40 testing fee? Well, problems begone!

In July, Tidewater Mensa will be subsidizing the Mensa Admission Test fees so that the cost to the tested will be just **Ten Dollars!** That's right - Ten Bucks! So, Take The Test For Ten! This offer is open to all those 14 years of age and older who live in TM's geographical area. (Military stationed here accepted too!) Applicants must be recommended by a TM member in good standing, one per member.

Limited to the first 25 souls.

Details on pg. 3